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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a document entered in the Commission’s e-filing system on August 19, 2011 in Docket No. 10M-245E.  

2. The document is a personal letter from Kipp A. Coddington dated April 19, 2011.  The letter is addressed to Chairman Ron Binz, Commissioner James Tarpey, and Commissioner Matt Baker.  The letter makes reference to Docket No. 10M-245E and House Bill 10-1365, the Clean Air-Clean Jobs Act.  Attached to the letter is a report titled “Chemicals Used in Hydraulic Fracturing” prepared by the Minority Staff of the United States House of Representatives Committee on Energy and Commerce.  The report is dated April 2011.

3. Due to a clerical error, the letter and the attached report were entered into the 
e-filing system on August 19, 2011 by the Commission’s administrative staff.  The document therefore appears in the e-filings record for Docket No. 10M-245E.
4. On August 23, 2011, Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) filed an objection to the apparent filing of the letter in this Docket.  Peabody Energy Corporation (Peabody Energy) made a responsive filing to Public Service’s objection on August 25, 2011, explaining that the letter was not intended to be a filing in this proceeding and that it should be removed from the e-filings record.  EnCana Oil & Gas (USA) and Noble Energy, Inc. (collectively known as the Gas Intervenors) also filed a response on August 25, 2011, requesting that the Commission remove the filing from the e-filings record.
5. We find good cause to instruct the Commission’s administrative staff to remove the April 19, 2011 letter from Mr. Coddington from the e-filings system.  The letter was not intended to be an official filing in this proceeding.  Moreover, a motion from a party in the proceeding requesting that the evidentiary record be reopened to accept the letter would have been necessary, but no such motion was filed.

6. Upon the removal of the letter from the e-filings system, we find that no additional action is required with respect to the related filings made by Public Service, Peabody Energy, and the Gas Intervenors.
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:
1. The letter dated April 19, 2011 from Kipp A. Coddington addressed to Chairman Ron Biz, Commissioner James Tarpey, and Commissioner Matt Baker and the report attached to the letter shall be removed from the e-filings system and the e-filings record for this Docket, consistent with the discussion above.  

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
August 31, 2011.
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